
 

Our Road Maintenance De-
partment is called to action 
on everything from patching 
potholes, correcting drain-
age problems, road signage, 
maintaining bridges, and 
much more! We appreciate 

their hard work!  

 
Service Requests for 

November= 198 
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Is a Building Permit Required? 
 

The answer to this question is almost always ñYesò.  Permits (and 
sometimes construction plans) are required to ensure that your re-
pairs, additions, or alterations are done according to Federal, State, 
and County codes and regulations.  Also, in an effort to keep you and 
your family safe, our trained and certified inspectors will inspect your 
project throughout the construction process.  We are here to insure 
that your project is a success.   

What projects require a permit? 

Projects that require a permit include:  sheds, demolition, additions, 
renovations, doors, windows, re-roofing, roofing repairs over 100 
square feet, new buildings, water heaters, air conditioners, mobile 
home set-ups and many more things.  This list includes work inside 
or outside of your home or building.  Also, if youôre planning to hire a 
contractor to work on your home or property, we can help you find 
out if he/she is properly licensed, insured, and if they have any com-
plaints against them.  Always be wary of the ñcontractorò who asks 
you to pull a permit as an owner/builder.  This is usually an indicator 
that he/she may not be properly licensed and insured.  So, when you 
are thinking of starting a project at your home or business, come visit 
the Building Division at the Lecanto Government Building, 3600 W 
Sovereign Path, Lecanto, FL  34461; or give us a call at 352-527-
5310.  Weôll be more than happy to answer any question that you 
have and help guide you down the path to a safe and successful con-
struction project. 

Did you know... 

To date, the Planning & 

Development Depart-

ment has processed 

8,955 permits this year. 

This includes 200 sin-

gle family permits, 54 

Industrial permits, 134 

retail permits, 7.026 

residential alterations, 

and 136 commercial 

alterations. 

Inverness Walking Tours 

Back by popular demand, The Citrus County Historical Society is of-
fering escorted walking tours of the historical highlights of Inverness. 
The tour, lasting 1 1/2 hours, begins around 10:15 am and starts 
from the Old Courthouse Heritage Museum. Reservations are re-
quired. Cost is $5 per person, $2 per child under 16 and all proceeds 
go directly to the Citrus County Historical Society. Please call 341-

6428 for questions and reservations. 



News & Notes 

MPO Board meetings to be held in Citrus County 
in 2015 

The Hernando/Citrus Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) has 
release their meeting schedule for 2015, all of them being held at the 
Lecanto Government Building in Room 166. The meetings are on an as 
needed basis and are subject to change or cancellation. The following 
dates have been approved:  January 20, February 17, March 17, April 
21, May 19, June 16, July 21, August 18, and October 20 (September 
meeting to be held in Hernando County on September 15 and Decem-
ber meeting not yet scheduled).  

Comedy Performance scheduled in February 
 

Comedian Reneô Bray will be performing on February 6 at the Central 
Ridge Community Center. Her unique combination of flavors is guaran-
teed to create a fun evening! Tickets are $5 and available at Parks & 
Rec office at 2804 W. Marc Knighton Ct in Lecanto or call 527-7540. 

Animal Shelter donations being accepted 

Citrus County Animal Services are in need of donations of the following 
items: bath towels, sheets, newspapers, pet shampoo and dog and cat 
food (dry or canned). Donations can be made at the shelter, located at 
4030  S. Airport Road in Inverness and Mr. Auto Insurance in Crystal 
River. Please call 746-8400 for questions or visit their website at 
www.citruscritters.com.  

The Gospel Island & Edwards Cove cooperative project between the 

County and the Florida Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission started 

on December 5. This project is located within the Inverness Pool of the 

Tsala Apopka Chain-of-Lakes and consists of removing floating tussocks 

to enhance fish habitats. 

Trivia  
Question 

 
 

How many gallons of water can 
you save by turning off the tap 
while brushing  your teeth? 

 
Answer given in February Edition 

 
 

Answer from December Edition: 
  

400 daily 

Adopt-a-Tree Event a 
Success 

Parks & Rec Division sponsored an 

Adopt-a-Tree Event on December 12 at 

Central Ridge Community Center. Lo-

cal individuals and organizations sub-

mitted 50 Christmas trees for judging 

and all the trees were delivered the 

following week to needy families across 

the county. We wish to thank everyone 

who participated in this event! 

 

Please visit the new 

Transit website 

www.citruscountytransit.com 

for routes, schedules 

and much more! 

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/pubworks/swm/household_haz_waste.htm


Volunteer        

Opportunities  

Forum  

The Retired and Senior Vol-

unteer Program (RSVP) and 

the Nature Coast Volunteer 

Center will host a forum for 

those individuals looking for 

local volunteer opportunities 

on Wednesday, January 15 

at 3:00 pm. This forum will 

be held at the Central Ridge 

Community Center, where 

staff and volunteer manag-

ers from local organizations 

will be on hand to answer 

questions. Please call 249-

1275 for questions and 

RSVP. 

 

Lifeguard Class  

Parks & Rec will be offering 
an American Red Cross Wa-
terfront Lifeguard Class for 
participants 15 years and 
older from January 17 
through January 19 at the 
Bicentennial Pool in Crystal 
River. A prerequisite swim 
will be conducted on Janu-
ary 10 at 9:00 am. Registra-
tion is $125 with a $35 

online fee to American Red 
Cross. Participants will need 
to supply their book by 
downloading it for free at 
www.redcross.org or pur-
chasing hard copy for $35. 
Please call Bicentennial 
Pool  for questions and 
RSVP at 795-1478. 

Look Whatôs Coming... 
Frequent questions County staff receives in regards to new construction or 
business is "What is coming?" "What is being built there?" Is it true...?" Citrus 
Link will provide monthly updates on the newly received permit requests and/
or issued permits for large commercial projects received by the Planning & 

Development Department. 
 

ALDI FOOD STOREï request for a pre-application meeting to discuss 

proposed Aldi Food Store to be located at 3775 S. Suncoast Blvd in Ho-

mosassa (adjacent to Dollar General and across from McDonaldôs). 

BAY AREA PARTNERSHIP-request for Conditional Use to allow for a 

commercial office in the MDR land use district; site is located on 5745 S. 

Suncoast Blvd (adjacent to Janack Plaza) in Homosassa; proposal in-

cludes an office and neighborhood commercial use plaza to be no more 

than 12,500 square feet.  

Public Workshops in 2015 

Transit Orange Line offers Free Bus Pass 
Program 

Starting January 15, Citrus County Transit will offer 
a free bus pass to the following eligible citizens: 
passengers with income level of $1,200 per month 
or less, 60 years old and over, has a valid Medicare 
Card, an Honorably Discharged Veteran (with 

DD214 or valid military ID), and persons with disa-
bilities. Please call 527-7630 or visit 

www.citruscountytransit.com to get TD application 
necessary for this pass and to view routes and schedules.  

The BOCC approved a schedule for public workshops to be held in 2015 in an 

effort to share more information with the public. The purpose of these workshops 

is to share information and allow public comment; board action will not be taken 

at any of these workshops. For questions, please call Public Information Officer 

at 527-5484. 

Tuesday, January 6 at 9:00 a.m.-491 Project 

Tuesday, February 17 at 9:00 a.m.-Impact Fees 

Tuesday, February 17 at 1:30 p.m.-Road Resurfacing 

Tuesday, April 7 at 9:00 a.m.-Fire MSBU 

Tuesday, April 21 at 9:00 a.m.-Animal Shelter 

Tuesday, May 19 at 9:00 a.m.-Water & Wastewater Rate Study 

Tuesday, June 16 at 9:00 a.m.-Fertilizer Ordinance 



ñWhat a Dayò with Water Conservation 

By: Tobey Phillips 

In the early hours of the morning, while most citizens are sleeping, Ed Bugbee is already busy at work and driv-

ing through neighborhoods in our community. As one of three Water Conservation Specialists, Ed is making sure 

citizens are adhering to the watering restrictions and providing education to neighborhoods. 

Ed is a Water Conservation Specialist within the Department of Water Resources and works from 4 a.m. to 12:30 

p.m. After his service as a Natural Resources Law Enforcement Officer in Massachu-

setts, Ed decided this position was a perfect fit and joined the County 3 years ago. 

In an effort to comply with standards set by Southwest Florida Water Management Dis-

trict, watering restrictions have been in place in Citrus County to encourage citizens to 

use a reasonable amount of water. Addresses ending with an even number can water 

on Sunday and/or Thursday; addresses ending with an odd address can water on 

Wednesday and/or Saturday. Common areas, such as subdivision entrances and right-

of-ways can water on Tuesday and/or Friday. Watering times are before 10 am and 

after 4 pm.  

Ed monitors the Sugarmill Woods area, along with other large subdivisions in the County, to 

ensure citizens are complying with the watering restrictions (The County does not have juris-

diction within the incorporated cities). If a violation is found, he will take date-stamped pictures 

and complete a report. Ed explained that new residents to the area and lack of education are 

usually the reasons behind non-compliance. 

Ed also works with citizens upon request on irrigation system timers, rain sensor installations, 

and leak detections. Citrus County Utility customers are eligible for rebates on water bills for 

water saving devices, such as showerheads, rain sensors, irrigation controllers, and toliets. 

Ed explained, ñWhen you work for the government and engage the public, you have to be 

polite and professional. You hope others are the same way to you.ò Ed prides himself on the 

positive relationship he has with other Utility staff members and business owners in the com-

munity. He stated, ñWe are an extra set of eyes out in the field.ò 

His department worked closely with area pest control companies to add dates on lawn sign notifications of re-

cently applied pest control products. This allows water conservation specialists 

to know that extra watering is allowed through a certain date. 

You might not ever see Ed Bugbee at work, but citizens can be sure he is 

busy making sure our most important natural resource is being protected. Give 

Ed a wave the next time you see him on patrol in your neighborhood! 

For more information on water conservation 

in Citrus County, please visit http://

www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/waterres/conservation/

conservation.htm or call 527-7684. 


